

CEE-BP Team 11/12/2019 Call Notes

Participants: Linda Akli, Jay Alameda, Kate Cahill, Rosie Gomez, John Holly, Susan Mehringer

Discussion:

1. Admin
  - a. IPR10 – completed; everyone’s input was very helpful.
  - b. December Quarterly Meeting – requesting topics is available on the Wiki as well as the draft agenda; Code of Conduct and training have made requests for parallel sessions
  - c. SP Onboarding Contacts – Jay, Linda & Susan will attend the Wednesday OSN Onboarding Call; most likely will submit Jay and Susan as the names for Education and Training contact
  - d. Meeting schedule – keeping an eye on the number of meetings, opportunities to consolidate; open to suggestion and requests to attend calls as needed/appropriate
2. Conference Participation:
  - a. TAPIA Conference– Rosie will explore different ways to engage with Tapia; may consider inviting XSEDE partners to advertise job openings and collect resumes for them; submitting for sessions. Rosie will talk with Rose, new director of CMD-IT which has the lead for organizing the conference.
  - b. SACNAS Debrief – Qualified contacts and quality of interaction confirms still good investment; Long Beach in 2020
  - c. ERN 2020 Update – Working with Iris Wagstaff on a possible panel and workshop. Significant increase in the number of computer science submissions for poster and oral research presentations;
  - d. SC20 Inclusivity Committee – Kelly (chair), Linda and Rosie (co-vice chairs); interest in community engagement and leveraging Atlanta University Consortium Center
3. Institutional Capacity Building
  - a. CAU-Spelman Cluster Admin Training – Overall successful; only one survey completed though time was set aside to collect; attendance was good; everyone appeared to be engaged; delivery was good.
  - b. AUC Data Science Center – New User Training, Computational Thinking, and R were the topics identified in the faculty survey; format open to multi-day workshop, in-person series, in-person webinars, combination of formats that would enable strong participation; suggest incorporating local experts as trainers with XSEDE; awaiting updated after information is presented to a faculty committee meeting.
  - c. ACSC/PEARC20 – Linda Akli/Kate Cahill – need to kickoff planning but need some of the evaluation data to inform workshop structure and content; may bring back some from 1<sup>st</sup> workshop to be mentors.
4. Student Programs – Rosie Gomez
  - a. Monthly call status – first one yesterday; lots of good ideas shared for disseminating the opportunities; Rosie will attend Champions Chat to discuss the upcoming student opportunities; send opportunities out to the various lists including student champions list via Marisa;
  - b. C4C/SC19 – Linda and Jay New User Training; get a sample questions and the dataset name from Kelly for use in training; focus on accessing TACC Viz portal

via XSEDE XUP – getting a slice of the data – transferring data to local system.

Rosie sharing materials from R-Studio training so we can build on it if possible

- c. ACSC/PEARC20 – application period runs Nov 1 – Mar 1.
- d. CSULA – meetup at SC19 for trainers; all materials sent by CSULA staff is located in the google folder
- e. CSUSB – to be determined; survey shared and waiting on results; potential in-person planning meeting in early 2020